Special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, September 22, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman,

John Schaffer, Fred Blee



Clerk/Treasurer

Mertie Pozzi



Attorney


Frank Como


Guests:  Jamie Howard, Natgun, Representative from Preload Inc., Tom Evans, Scott Evans, Bob Stevens.
Special meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 6:58 PM. Mayor opened the Public Hearing at 7:00 PM. Deputy Mayor DeHaas arrived at 7:02 PM. Mayor opened bids and turned them over to Attorney Como and Charles Franzese, Hunt Engineering for review. Went out of Public Hearing at 7:02 PM. 

Rate Committee made recommendations to the Mayor and Trustees. First, to begin the quarterly water billing after the November billing is complete. March 1, 2010 to be the first water rents being levied quarterly as per the Village of Newark Valley, Village code.

This will improve cash flow and make it easier for residents to pay quarterly.

Second, Due to the current water project and the amount that would have to be put away for future infrastructure, we reduce the capital charge by half the current amount. And thirdly, bill for the debt service either by the tier structure; smaller user; 0-500 cu. Ft (17% or 78 users) at the lowest rate, second lowest users; 501 – 6000 cu.ft. (79% or 360 users), fairly large users; 6001-25,000 cu.ft. (4% or 16 users), and users over 25,000 cu. Ft. and larger (0% or 0 users) are billed the largest rate, or to bill a flat rate; every meter across the board is charged the same amount. This does not include billing for out of village residents. This structure will be reviewed every few years.

Meeting going back to bidding information. Turned over to Attorney Como and Charles Franzese, Hunt Engineering. Amounts were read. Preload Inc. bid $1,690,000 with alternate $7,500, and Natgun Corporation $953.436.80 with alternate $6,900. Both sets of bids are adaguate and both are very qualified. Attorney Como and Charles Franzese, Hunt Engineering recommended the village award the bid to Natgun Corporation subject to approval of USDA Rural Development and contingent upon providing proper insurances, bonds, and proper executed other documents. They are the lowest bidder. 
RESOLUTION #   51-09A
Acceptance of bids for storage tank replacement (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Kaufman, seconded by Schaffer. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

Motion by Kaufman, seconded by Blee to adjourn at 7:40 PM. Carried.

Mertie Pozzi

Clerk-Treasurer

